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ATCHAFALAYA BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT
P. O. Box 170

Port Allen, Louisiana 70767-0170

Phone (225) 387-2249

Fax    (225) 387-4742








August 1, 2018





A Regular Board Meeting of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at the Office of the Board in Port Allen, Louisiana at 4:00 pm, Wednesday, 
August 1, 2018.  President John Grezaffi called the meeting to order.  President John Grezaffi declared a quorum present, and Mrs. Janice Jarreau called the roll.  The following members were present:

COMMISSIONER


PARISH

Glenn Angelle


Iberia

Bill Flynn



West Baton Rouge
Kenneth Gordon


West Baton Rouge

John Grezaffi


Pointe Coupee 
Karen Jewell


Iberville

Moise LeBlanc


St. Martin



Harry Marionneaux


Iberville 
Earl Matherne


Assumption

Absent: 

Spencer Harvey


Ascension

Daniel Hebert


Iberville

Jody Meche



St. Martin
Nickie Rockforte


Pointe Coupee
Also Present:

INDIVIDUAL


REPRESENTING


Tony German


CPRA

Cecil Tessier


Assistant Executive Director

William Tyson


Executive Director

Nicholas Rockforte


Levee Board Attorney

Janice Jarreau


Administrative Program Manager
Crissi Canezaro


Administrative Program Specialist
Tiffany Weber


Administrative Program Specialist
Kristy Jewell


Human Resource Analyst

                                                                    * * * * 
President Grezaffi asked that an item be added to the agenda to update the commissioners on a meeting in Breaux Bridge regarding a state highway in Henderson.  Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Kenneth Gordon to add the item.  The following roll call vote was recorded:

Yeas:
Commissioners Angelle, Flynn, Gordon, Grezaffi, Jewell, LeBlanc, Marionneaux, and Matherne


Nays:
None

Absent and not voting:  Commissioners Harvey, Hebert, Meche and Rockforte

                                                                    * * * * 
President Grezaffi asked for public comments.  Hearing none, the meeting continued.
                                                                    * * * * 
After review, Commissioner Glenn Angelle moved, seconded by Commissioner Kenneth Gordon and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the July 11, 2018 meeting as presented and to publish the minutes in the official journal.
                                                                    * * * * 
Mr. Tyson advised the Commissioners that the low water inspection will be held on August 23, 2018.  The boat will leave Krotz Springs at 10:30 am that morning going to Morgan City.  Commissioners who wish to go should meet at the ABLD office at 9:00 am, and let Tiffany know they will be coming.
                                                                    * * * * 
A meeting of the Executive Committee of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held on Wednesday, July 25, 2018 at 4:00 pm at the Board Office in Port Allen, Louisiana.  Chairman Harry Marionneaux called the meeting to order.  The following members were present:

Harry Marionneaux, Chairman

Daniel Hebert, 1st Vice Chairman

Karen Jewell, 2nd Vice Chairman

Earl Matherne, Member

Moise LeBlanc, Member 

Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Chair

John Grezaffi, Ex-Officio Chair

Absent:

None

Also Present: 

Commissioner Glenn Angelle

Commissioner Kenneth Gordon

Nicholas Rockforte, Levee Board Attorney

Janice Jarreau, Administrative Program Manager

Kristy Jewell, Human Resource Analyst

Crissi Canezaro, Administrative Program Specialist

Cecil Tessier, Assistant Executive Director

Richard Sparks, Levee Board Operations Superintendent

William Tyson, Executive Director, Levee Board

Mr. Will Tyson asked the committee to consider adding two additional items to the agenda that came in after the agenda had been distributed.  Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried to add the following: (a) Belle River Boat Landing employee; (b) Discuss fuel bids.

1. Discuss oil and gas lease for Interstate Exploration, LLC   Mr. Nicholas Rockforte advised the board that Interstate Exploration, LLC has asked for a six-month extension to their lease.  He suggests we grant this extension but tell them if they need another extension after this, we would need to renegotiate the lease.  Commissioner Bill Flynn moved, seconded by Commissioner Karen Jewell and unanimously carried to approve the six-month extension.  

2. Discuss detailing Mr. Kelvin Anderson and Mr. Jacob White, Jr. from a Mobile Equipment Operator 2 to a Mobile Equipment Operator 1/Heavy:  Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried to detail Kelvin Anderson and Jacob White, Jr. from a Mobile Equipment Operator 2 to Mobile Equipment Operator 1/Heavy.  

3. Discuss Uniform Quotes:  Commissioner Moise LeBlanc moved, seconded by Commissioner Daniel Hebert and unanimously carried to approve awarding the contract to the low bidder Guidry Uniforms at a cost of $7,363.60.

4. Discuss Belle River Landing Employee Position:  Mr. Will Tyson reported that the employee previously working at the Belle River Landing has resigned.  He said Commissioner Earl Matherne suggested hiring Mrs. Sandy Leonard to replace him.  After discussion, Commissioner Daniel Hebert moved, seconded by Commissioner Bill Flynn and unanimously carried to enter into a Service Agreement with Mrs. Sandy Leonard for this position.

5. Discuss Fuel Bids:  Mr. Will Tyson advised the committee that Lavigne Oil Company withdrew their bid from the recent fuel bids.  That would mean the Maringouin unit would go to the third lowest bidder Morel Lemoine at a cost of .144.  The Stephensville unit would go to Lard Oil at a cost of .1795.  Previously, the Richard Oil bid was rejected as the lowest bidder since they failed to meet the bid specifications to bid on all units.  The committee discussed whether to reject all bids and rebid.  However, they concluded we would probably receive approximately the same prices when rebidding.  Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried to accept the recommendations of the staff and award the bids to the next lowest bidder as noted.  

Mr. Will Tyson advised the committee that he just learned the next Corps of Engineers boat inspection of the Atchafalaya is scheduled for August 23rd.  He will have more details later.

There being no further business to come before the committee, upon motion by Commissioner Bill Flynn and unanimously carried the meeting adjourned.  

Respectfully submitted,

/s/Harry Marionneaux, Chairman


/s/Daniel Hebert, 1st Vice Chairman 

/s/Karen Jewell, 2nd Vice Chairman


/s/Earl Matherne, Member

/s/Moise LeBlanc, Member



/s/John Grezaffi, Ex-Officio Chairman

/s/Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Chairman


Commissioner Harry Marionneaux reviewed highlights of the Executive Committee meeting of July 25, 2018.  Mr. Nicholas Rockforte told the board that Interstate Exploration, LLC has asked for a six-month extension to their lease due to high and low water.  He suggested we grant their extension, but he will tell them if they need another extension after this, we will need to renegotiate the lease.  The committee approved detailing Mr. Kelvin Anderson and Mr. Jacob White, Jr. from Mobile Equipment Operator 2 to a Mobile Equipment Operator 1/Heavy.  Quotes were reviewed to purchase uniforms.  The committee approved awarding the contract to the low bidder Guidry Uniforms.  The committee recommended hiring Sandy Leonard as caretaker for the Belle River Boat Landing.  The committee discussed the withdrawal of the fuel bid by Lavigne Oil.  The committee agreed to award the bid to the next lowest bidder.  Commissioner Earl Matherne moved, seconded by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the July 25, 2018 Executive Committee meeting.

                                                                    * * * * 
Mr. Tony German with CPRA had no report.

                                                                    * * * * 
Mr. Nicholas Rockforte advised the board there is a court date set in August for the West Baton Rouge bike bath litigation.  It could be changed pending an appeal.  

                                                                    * * * * 
Commissioner Earl Matherne moved, seconded by Commissioner Moise LeBlanc and unanimously carried to have a Sympathy Resolution read for Roland Breaux, a retiree of the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District.  


RESOLUTION
Moved by Commissioner Earl Matherne and seconded by Commissioner Moise LeBlanc and Unanimously Carried:

WHEREAS, the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District lost a

valuable friend with the death of Roland Breaux on July 4, 2018, and

WHEREAS, Mr. Breaux worked for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District from

September 19, 1988 through January 3, 2012, and

WHEREAS, Mr. Breaux will be missed by many who were close to him and who cherished

his friendship.

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the members of this Board do hereby express its

condolences to the family of Mr. Breaux and its deepest regrets upon his death, that this

Resolution be incorporated and made a permanent part of the Minutes of this Board, and

further that a copy of this Resolution be presented to the Breaux Family so that they may

know of our sincere appreciation of the life of Mr. Breaux and of our sincere regrets in

his passing:

Vote:

Yeas:
Commissioners Glenn Angelle, Bill Flynn, Kenneth Gordon, John Grezaffi,


Karen Jewell, Moise LeBlanc, Harry Marionneaux, and Earl Matherne

Nays:
None

Absent and not voting:   Commissioners Spencer Harvey, Daniel Hebert, Jody Meche,

                        and Nickie Rockforte

The vote in favor thereof being unanimous, the resolution was declared duly adopted.

* * * * *

I, Janice G. Jarreau, Secretary for the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin

Levee District, do hereby certify that the above and foregoing is a true and correct copy

of excerpts of the Minutes of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin

Levee District, a Regular Meeting held in Port Allen, Louisiana, on Wednesday, August 1,

2018.

         /s/Janice G. Jarreau, Secretary

After the resolution was read, the following roll call vote was recorded:
Yeas:
Commissioners Angelle, Flynn, Gordon, Grezaffi, Jewell, LeBlanc, Marionneaux, and Matherne


Nays:
None

Absent and not voting:  Commissioners Harvey, Hebert, Meche and Rockforte

                                                                    * * * * 
Commissioner Moise LeBlanc reported that a meeting was held in Breaux Bridge regarding a road (State Hwy. 352) between Henderson and Butte LaRose.  There is a bad slide approximately 1 – 1 ¼ mile long.  The traffic is one way and there is one red light.  There is a lot of traffic on this road and if there is an accident on I-10 people from Butte LaRose can’t get on the interstate, so they go through Henderson.  They were told at the meeting that it could be approximately 2 years before funding would be available for repairs.  Commissioner Moise LeBlanc moved, seconded by Commissioner Glenn Angelle and unanimously carried to pursue the necessary paperwork to enter into an agreement with landowners to obtain use of the top of the levee until the repairs are made, and that we ask our legal counsel to assist us in this matter.  Commissioner Glenn Angelle suggested we put a speed limit on the levee road.  Mr. Tyson said that DOTD must take command of routing the traffic after the landowners agree.  

                                                                * * * * *

There being no further business to come before the board, upon motion by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried the meeting adjourned.
____________________________________           ____________________________________

Janice Jarreau, Secretary


           John Grezaffi, President

____________________________________

Linda Alwood, Contract Stenographer 
An Equal Opportunity Employer

